A report from the Shields Daily News 16 November 1932

Canon Bolam and Mr Jackson also gave their time at the 1935 service 

1932 ANNUAL SERVICE.

On November 20th 1932 a Special Service for the Blind was held in Newcastle Cathedral. A Blind Choir featured under the direction of Mr. Arthur Jackson, A.R.C.O., and a blind organist, who also played piano accompaniments.
Our Chair, Rev. Alfred Thomas, Vicar of St. Barnabas, conducted the service and the Rev. Canon C. E. Bolam the National Institute for the Blind Chief Chaplain preached. 
The Shields Daily News reported that Hymn books prayers books and the Bible used were all Braille and Canon Bolam himself was blind. (British Newspaper Archive clippings) The Lord Mayor of Newcastle (Dr. W. J. Leech, M.P.) read the first lesson and the Mayor of Gateshead read the second on the blind beggar’s appeal to Jesus " Sighted worshippers who came to assist the blind or join in the service were," said a Northern Echo report  " under an emotional spell as they saw the eager faces of the sightless turned to the tall figure in the temporary pulpit." (Beacon Magazine 1932)
The service then seems to have been held on an annual basis until September 1938 when presumably the onset of war intervened
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